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AGM

1700hrs - Saturday 15th October 2022
The Boathouse, Auchinstarry Marina
Welcome – Ewan Skinner, President of Scotland II welcomed all to the meeting including two guests from Scotland 1. He thanked Libby Chisholm for organising an excellent venue at short notice.
Present – Kyle Walker, Ian Mackay, Andy Salmon, Libby Chisholm, Stevie Boyle, John Bryden, Nick Grunwald 
Colin Tait + Willie Howie (Scot 1) 

Apologies – Several apologies were received from members unable to attend 
A minute’s silence was held for fallen officers 
Blue Knights Pledge – Ewan reminded the meeting of the Blue Knights ethos and the Pledge was read by John Bryden. 
2021 AGM minutes (previously circulated) – Approved as accurate 
President
The past year has seen a number of chapter members face difficult times.  I hope that I have been able to give comfort and support in some small way during these times.  However, there are times when what I have done has seemed inadequate.

We have seen members lose close family and that is something that just takes time to heal.  Heaven I gained a new member when we lost Nicola Henderson to motor neuron disease.  I have seen other members suffer from the grief of their loss.

On a brighter note we have two new members with Kenny and Nick and we welcome them whole-heartedly.  We have not had as many ride-outs as I would have liked since Covid restrictions have been removed but my own health has prevented me from riding far.

We agreed some time ago that we would try and spread out our meetings to allow our more distant members the opportunity to attend. Last year we had a meeting in Grantown-on-Spey and this year in Oban when Kyle, Andy, Ian & Iain Ferguson joined Kim and I at the campsite there. I hope that this following year we might organise something too. 

Of course, the big event for the Blue Knights was the International Convention in Ireland, more of that later. (Ian) Another big event was Scotland 1’s 20 year anniversary Rally in Dingwall.  More later too (Andy). Members got together and supported the Easter egg run to Robin House.  Considering that it was the first major event since the lifting of restrictions it was well attended and plenty money was raised.  I just managed to go by bike, the Harley which I was pleased about.  Later in the year I managed only 7.5 miles on the BMW whilst heading for Dingwall and ended the weekend in a car!

Neil Stewart became our official ride captain and headed off to far flung places.  He is not sure what members would like him to arrange so any ideas to him.  His trip seemed quite amazing.

One little detail mentioning on a personal note, was that I married my wonderful wife and I was delighted that members of the chapter were able to come along and help us celebrate in style.

Vice-President
Again another year in and another VP report. I have looked back on our past year to be surprised how busy/active we have been as a Chapter! I attended a number of events organised by various chapters and outside organisations raising the profile and reputation of the Blue Knights and Scotland II

Easter Egg Run 2022- The first since Covid-19 struck. It was well attended and hopefully will go from strength to strength with greater numbers.

Moonwalk Edinburgh – Gave support with RBLS to escort walkers around the various routes ensuring their safety and boosting their spirits when things got tough.  

St Andrews Hospice Walk - Support offered, along with members of BKSIII, to help escort the walkers around the various routes in a similar role to the Moonwalk

International Conference/UK&I Conference, in Killarney, Ireland - Several BKSII members attended the Conference/Rally, weather for the best part was wet, wet, wet. Represented the chapter at formal UKIC meetings and took part in various rides and activities. An enjoyable time was had by all who attended, many miles ridden and great craic. 
BKS1 20th Anniversary Rally in Dingwall - Again several members attended, great roads and great fun had by all who attended.

Law Ride 2022 - Supported this event, joined many fellow BK members, rode down and back same day- Tired but well worth it. **2023** is the 20th Anniversary for Law Ride, we need to consider offering support in numbers and arrange an overnight or day trip to suit all able to attend.
Most recently I chose to show my respect to Her Late Majesty Queen Elisabeth II. I followed the route that the Funeral cortege travelled from Braemar to Edinburgh, I joined a RBLS rider who likewise decided to do the same. We rode behind the police escort at a distance acting as an unofficial buffer.

I am looking forward to a more active 2023 by all our members.

Treasurer’s Report

I have brought together the accounts for the Chapter for the year 1st September 2021 to 31st August 2022.

Income for the year was only £1296.00, due to reasons out with our control. The continuance of lock-down meant that our legendary Burns' Supper had to be cancelled again, and as we all know, this is the main source of surplus for Chapter funds! So as our Burns' Supper is returning in 2023, our income should be better for the next financial year.

Expenditure outweighed income, however, the current expenditure for this year included the donation of £1000.00 to Kirsty's Kids. (Although this amount was mentioned in my report last year, the deduction from the account only appeared in this financial year.)

Kyle Walker deposited £200 into the Chapter account, and his donation, together with an additional donation of £200 by the Chapter was made to The Little Blue Heroes Foundation, a charity for children with life-threatening and life-limiting condition(s), founded in Ireland by current members and retired members of the Garda.

All members have paid their subscriptions for the year 2021/2022.

Subscriptions for 2023 are now due (see later entry). Please ensure that they are paid on time. Late payments received will incur a US$5.00 penalty per person.

I will close on the note, that as at 31st August 2022, the Chapter bank account stood at £711.51

Chapter Officers - Election
Current – President - Ewan Skinner

                Past President – Jim Thomson

                Vice President – Kyle Walker
                Treasurer – Andy Salmon

                Secretary – Ian Mackay
Directors - George Ritchie, Jack Russell, John Bryden
Quartermaster – Kyle Walker

Ride Captain – Neill Stewart
Press Officer – Libby Chisholm

Nominations for 2022-2023 – No nominations were received and all current office holders agreed to continue for another year
Honorary member nominations
Current – Stephen Boyle (renewed)
Ewan suggested we add a second honorary member and proposed Iain Ferguson who has made a great contribution to all the Scottish chapters but is no longer able to hold the position within Scotland III. There were no objections or other nominations and Iain was elected.  
Current membership is 25 regular members, 2 associates and 1 honorary (now 2). Paul Garrett has intimated his intention not to renew his membership but thanked all for their support in recent times. An application for membership was received from a Frank Burke, ex-RAF Police which was approved by Ewan.  

Ride outs / Events / Rallies
From Ride Captain, Neill Stewart
Apologies that I cannot be with you tonight at the AGM. As ride captain I would like to offer the following input. This year 2022 has been a bit of a slow year with regards to organised rides, and I can only apologise for not being more involved in planning and organisation, I had a busy year with a lot going on but looking forward to 2023. My intention would be to have at least 1 planned ride out every month between March and October, probably the first Sunday in every month however this would be flexible, with a fixed date to be published with at least 2 weeks notice to give everyone time to plan and fit in with their schedules, but hopefully at least one ride out per month. Furthermore if bad weather was forecast then again the planned ride would be subject to change of date and/or location. The planned RV points would be Craigdon Mountain Sports car park shop/cafe Biggar Road just of by-pass (South and East rides) and the usual Newbridge Services (north and west rides). A rough itinerary would be published prior to the day by myself but again this would be subject to change depending on weather. I would also be happy to plan a couple of overnight longer trips during the warmer months if there was interest amongst members. Mid-week, weekend, 1 night or 2, feedback from members would be helpful to give me an idea of numbers, times etc and if there is an interest for such events. 14 day trip to Europe is something else that I could look at if their was genuine interest again some feedback from the group would be helpful. Anyway a bit to think about Kind regards and see you all soon – Neill

Ireland
Blue Knights International Conference 2022 – Killarney

On the 25th June, Scotland II members Kyle, Ian, Stephen, Jim T and Dilys arrived in Belfast to attend the International Conference. Day one involved a run down to Ballinasloe to stay the night at Gullane’s Hotel with Jim and Dilys staying in nearby Athlone. Ireland made us at home with wind, rain & hailstones with the odd sunny spell. Stephen discovered a K1600 goes better if you put oil in it. After parking up at the front door and checking in, we met the owner who after admiring the bikes, recommended not leaving the bikes there. He kindly opened up an outhouse allowing us secure parking. Rumours were heard of an RT falling over in Athlone but no injuries were sustained. The day finished with an Indian meal and a few beers. 

Day 2 Ballinasloe – Limerick – Killarney. Excellent roads avoiding motorways with good sunny spells and lovely scenery. After a wrong turn near Limerick, Jim’s satnav decided to let him try some green- laning on his RT. After booking into the hotel, we walked the short distance to the conference venue to register, meeting some old friends including BK International President DJ and Bob Ferguson. We were joined at the hotel by Iain Ferguson from Scotland III. On returning to our hotel and checking out the bar we quickly made friends with a group of BKs from New York including ex-ATF, NYPD and ICE. A few beers and dinner where Stephen introduced the ladies to a baby Guinness. Spookily our waiter was called DJ who should be commended for his patience in looking after us.

Day 3 began with a quiet stroll to the town centre while Kyle in his VP capacity attended some formal meetings. We all joined him for the UK& I meeting where some changes were made to the committee with Tom and Walter standing down after many years.

New UKIC committee – 

President – Leonie Tromans

Vice Pres. – Roger Hopes

Secretary – Steve Tromans

Treasurer – Naomi Gledhill

International Rep – Graham Buxton 
It would appear the proposal to do away with the International Board of Governors has not met with sufficient support, watch this space. A proposal has also been made to reduce the number of members required to form a chapter from 10 to 6.

Several rides over the next few days were organised some of which proved technically challenging navigating rough single tracks with a Goldwing and a K1600 but good fun and the riders from Ireland 1 were friendly and fun although a bit disorganised at times. One of the highlights was the parade of nations where riders carrying flags of the 29 nations followed by the rest of us present rode through the centre of Killarney with a blue light car and bike escort provided by the Garda (several videos available). Stephen was given the honour of carrying the Scottish flag. The police cars contained children from the Little Blue Heroes charity. The charity was later presented with a sizeable donation and some electric kids police bikes and a car. Two of the bikes were funded entirely by Scotland II for which we were thanked by the conference organisers. (Pictures available on our website.) Kyle also produced a creditable performance on the slow riding competition course, not the easiest thing on a Goldwing. 

Live entertainment was provided on a couple of evenings with a formal banquet followed the next night with what was called a BBQ but was more a giant buffet which was delicious. For the banquet, Stephen wore his kilt whilst Kyle and Ian sported their BK tartan trews. They were praised for raising the dress standard of the event. It should be mentioned there was a contingent from Belgium also wearing kilts! 

The reverse journey was carried out to return to Belfast with the final day the only one with no rain. While the weather could have been kinder it was a great trip, meeting as always, some wonderful people and some challenging riding. 

Dingwall – BKS1 20th Anniversary Rally, 2-4th September 2022
BKS1's anniversary rally, attended by Chapter Members Ewan, Kim, Ian, Kyle, Andy, Libby S and Marc Mathieu, was originally booked to take place in Inverness at the Cameron Army Barracks. Due to the ongoing crisis in Ukraine, and as Cameron Barracks is an "active military base," the rally had to be transferred to an alternative venue, the Army Cadet Training Barracks in Dingwall. However, this did not cause too many problems for those attending, and the weekend started off with some of our members having a pleasant ride up on the Friday, whilst others took the more comfortable route of going up by car! (Ewan was hosting a "Whisky Tasting" experience on the Saturday evening, so the car was a necessity.)

During Friday evening, friendships were made and past friendships rekindled. It was a most enjoyable evening.

Saturday dawned with the promise of dry weather for those who decided to go on one of the various rides/visits with destinations including Ullapool, John O’Groats, Skye and Tomatin Distillery. Ewan decided on an alternative tour with Kim, Andy & Libby to his ancestral home in Balintore. 

Saturday evening was the 'formal' dinner evening before which the rally was treated to the 'Beating the Retreat' by a ceremonial pipe band. Several other 'numbers' were performed with the accompanying marching, all of which were all received enthusiastically.

Our very own Chapter Piper, Marc Matthieu, had brought his pipes with him, so naturally he gave us a few tunes. Texas Tim, had also brought his pipes with him all the way from Texas, and he too gave us a few numbers accompanied by two pipers from the ceremonial band, who, after Tim had finished, broke into 'Happy Birthday' as it was Tim's birthday. Everyone joined in with the lyrics, wishing Tim a Happy Birthday!

This was followed by Ewan's "Whisky Tasting" experience, which was well attended, and well received. A definite success!

The evening dinner served was excellent, and there was plenty of it; as well as an abundance of alcohol!

During the after-dinner festivities, we managed to recruit two new Cardinals to our team.

The evening did not end too late for some, due to the long ride/drive home, however the weather on the Sunday did not look too promising! Unfortunately, Sunday was one of those days when the weather forecast was correct, raining on and off for the whole trip home. We all stopped at the House of Bruar for lunch, finally arriving home mid-afternoon, tired but happy after a most enjoyable weekend.

(Members are reminded dates for rides and events are added to the calendar on the website when available)
Annual Membership fees – Membership has been held at £25 for some time. Due to various circumstances such as a pandemic, a poor dollar rate etc the club funds have dropped. Andy suggested we should boost available funds to allow purchase of club merchandise for members as well as allowing us to make our regular donations to charity. While it is hoped next year the return of the Burns Supper will boost our funds it was agreed to increase the annual subs to £30. Ewan reminded members the fee includes public liability insurance whilst taking part in any Blue Knights activity. Members are asked to ensure membership fees are paid no later than the the Christmas meet on the 16th December.    

Chapter Charity – Current charity – Kirsty’s Kids
John Bryden gave an update on the work of the charity over the last year both at Trust House, within the UK and elsewhere including delivering clothing, medical and other supplies to Ukraine. If you wish to donate anything or assist in some way please get in touch with John or Jan direct. 

Two other nominations were received

Ewan gave the case for the MND charity operated by Doddie Weir, with our member Nicola Henderson having recently died from MND. Ian suggested Blood Bikes Scotland as a suitable and worthy charity with 3 members of the chapter currently Bloodbike riders

All nominations were agreed as worthy causes but after some discussion it was decided that any available funds would be split equally between Kirsty’s Kids and Doddie Weir 

AOCB

Discussion was held on chapter merchandise. It was suggested the best funding model may be for members to pay upfront when ordering thereby not requiring the quartermaster to have to pay for items out of his own pocket and then recover the money. Kyle hopes to put an order together for early next year.
Burns Supper update – Venue, speakers and entertainment are in place. Andy stated we have had around 29 enquiries already. We are limited to around 50 places so get your booking form in. 
Ewan is approaching the UK&IC for funding to produce a Scottish recruitment video. More on this next year

Scotland 1 have ordered a bolt of BK Tartan. If anyone would be interested in items, contact the Scotland 1 Quartermaster Stuart Marshall
Christmas night out – Cosmo in Edinburgh has been booked for the evening of 16th December, details will be sent out shortly
The chapter website has been refreshed by Dave & Ian. There is a new gallery, any pics you would like added contact Ian or Dave. A new Heaven 1 page has been created giving brief details of our members who have transferred. There is another brand new fun feature which you will need to look for.     

There being no other matters the meeting was closed. 
